# 美崙國中109學年度第一學期 九年級第二次段考 英語科 考試卷

9年 \_\_\_\_班 座號:\_\_\_\_ 姓名:\_\_\_\_\_

<ol> <li>(A) Yes, I've always wanted a beeper.</li> <li>(B) Yes, the screen is better than the old one.</li> <li>(C) No, it was broken by someone else.</li> <li>(A) I'm speechless.</li> <li>(B) I don't like death.</li> <li>(C) I tidy up my room every day.</li> <li>(A) I practiced batting an hour ago.</li> <li>(B) I bit them when I fell down this morning.</li> </ol>	<ul> <li>(A) be won; won (B) win; won</li> <li>(C) be won; was won (D) win; was won</li> <li>13. Can you tell me?</li> <li>(A) what time the party is (B) where does she live</li> <li>(C) what are those (D) when will she arrive</li> <li>14. After the big earthquake took away the lives of all May's family, she really did not know to do or to move on with her life.</li> <li>(A) how; how (B) where; what</li> <li>(C) how; when (D) what; how</li> <li>15. I'm not sure if Mr.Lai today, but if he does, I'll tell him that you called.</li> <li>(A) has come in (B) comes in</li> </ul>
<ol> <li>(A) Yes, I've always wanted a beeper.</li> <li>(B) Yes, the screen is better than the old one.</li> <li>(C) No, it was broken by someone else.</li> <li>(A) I'm speechless.</li> <li>(B) I don't like death.</li> <li>(C) I tidy up my room every day.</li> <li>(A) I practiced batting an hour ago.</li> <li>(B) I bit them when I fell down this morning.</li> <li>(C) I got a belt as a birthday gift from my friend.</li> <li>-、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話</li> </ol>	<ul> <li>(A) what time the party is (B) where does she live</li> <li>(C) what are those</li> <li>(D) when will she arrive</li> </ul> 14. After the big earthquake took away the lives of all May's family, she really did not know to do or to move on with her life. <ul> <li>(A) how; how</li> <li>(B) where; what</li> <li>(C) how; when</li> <li>(D) what; how</li> </ul> 15. I'm not sure if Mr.Lai today, but if he does, I'll tell him that you called.
<ul> <li>(C) No, it was broken by someone else.</li> <li>2. (A) I'm speechless.</li> <li>(B) I don't like death.</li> <li>(C) I tidy up my room every day.</li> <li>3. (A) I practiced batting an hour ago.</li> <li>(B) I bit them when I fell down this morning.</li> <li>(C) I got a belt as a birthday gift from my friend.</li> <li>二、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>(C) what are those</li> <li>(D) when will she arrive</li> <li>14. After the big earthquake took away the lives of all May's family, she really did not know to do or to move on with her life.</li> <li>(A) how; how</li> <li>(B) where; what</li> <li>(C) how; when</li> <li>(D) what; how</li> <li>15. I'm not sure if Mr.Lai today, but if he does, I'll tell him that you called.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>2. (A) I'm speechless.</li> <li>(B) I don't like death.</li> <li>(C) I tidy up my room every day.</li> <li>3. (A) I practiced batting an hour ago.</li> <li>(B) I bit them when I fell down this morning.</li> <li>(C) I got a belt as a birthday gift from my friend.</li> <li>二、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>14. After the big earthquake took away the lives of all May's family, she really did not know to do or to move on with her life.</li> <li>(A) how; how (B) where; what</li> <li>(C) how; when (D) what; how</li> <li>15. I'm not sure if Mr.Lai today, but if he does, I'll tell him that you called.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>2. (A) I in speceniess.</li> <li>(B) I don't like death.</li> <li>(C) I tidy up my room every day.</li> <li>3. (A) I practiced batting an hour ago.</li> <li>(B) I bit them when I fell down this morning.</li> <li>(C) I got a belt as a birthday gift from my friend.</li> <li>二、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>family, she really did not know to do or</li> <li>to move on with her life.</li> <li>(A) how; how (B) where; what</li> <li>(C) how; when (D) what; how</li> </ul> 15. I'm not sure if Mr.Lai today, but if he does, I'll tell him that you called.
<ul> <li>(C) I tidy up my room every day.</li> <li>3. (A) I practiced batting an hour ago.</li> <li>(B) I bit them when I fell down this morning.</li> <li>(C) I got a belt as a birthday gift from my friend.</li> <li>二、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話</li> </ul>	to move on with her life. (A) how; how (B) where; what (C) how; when (D) what; how 15. I'm not sure if Mr.Lai today, but if he does, I'll tell him that you called.
<ul> <li>3. (A) I practiced batting an hour ago.</li> <li>(B) I bit them when I fell down this morning.</li> <li>(C) I got a belt as a birthday gift from my friend.</li> <li>二、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>(A) how; how (B) where; what</li> <li>(C) how; when (D) what; how</li> <li>15. I'm not sure if Mr.Lai today, but if he does, I'll tell him that you called.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>(B) I bit them when I fell down this morning.</li> <li>(C) I got a belt as a birthday gift from my friend.</li> <li>二、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>(C) how; when (D) what; how</li> <li>15. I'm not sure if Mr.Lai today, but if he does, I'll tell him that you called.</li> </ul>
<ul> <li>(C) I got a belt as a birthday gift from my friend.</li> <li>二、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話</li> </ul>	15. I'm not sure if Mr.Lai today, but if he does, I'll tell him that you called.
二、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話	him that you called.
	•
4. (A) The boy failed the math test.	
(B) The boy studied hard for the math test.	(C) will come in (D) came in
(C) The boy got a good grade on the math test.	16. Sam is thirteen years old. He is to drive a car.
5. (A) The boy is too young to have a car.	(A) not old enough (B) too old
(B) The boy can't drive a car because he's too young.	(C) not too old (D) old enough
(C) The boy can drive a car because he is old enough.	17. The beauty of Meilun Junior High School is
	amazingdown.
第二部分	(A) enough; to write (B) too; to write
一、單選題(共15題,每題2分,共30分)	(C) so; not to write it (D) not; enough to write it
6. I could not find my watch this morning, but after	18. The language by a lot of people five hundred years
school I found it was by a book on my son's desk.	ago. However, nobody it now.
(A) covering (B) to cover (C) cover (D) covered	(A) is spoken; is speaking (B) spoke; was speaking
7 A: When did Mom some? I didn't that	(C) was spoken; speaks (D) has been spoken; speak 19. Please draw a picture on the 20 cm 20 cm piece of
B : About five minutes ago.	paper.
(A) set (B) need (C) hate (D) notice	(A) on (B) by (C) at (D) in
8. There are so many snacks to from. I really don't 2	20. John felt so lost about going back to work.
know which one to buy for my parents.	(A) to think (B) enough to think
(A) choose (B) study (C) pass (D) smile	(C) that he thought (D) not to think
9. The of her cat made May sad. She often played with	
it before.	二、 對話與完成句子(共 5 題, 每題 2 分, 共 10 分)
(A) pipe (B) deam (C) rand (D) nd	21. Zhuo : Joan plans to take a two-month trip alone.
10. Kuy s lutter is a fisherman, so fish often	
as food every day for her. $(D)$	Baozhen : It's very dangerous for a girl. Zhuo : Don't worry.
(A) is; served (B) would; serve	
(C) has; served (D) is; serving	<ul><li>(A) She will never do us wrong.</li><li>(B) Coing on a trip in symmetrie a good shoice too.</li></ul>
11. Dad works outside every day. He needs a pair of to	(B) Going on a trip in summer is a good choice, too.
keep his hands warm. (A) belts (B) shoes (C) gloves (D) vests	(C) You can focus your mind on your homework.
10 Tome Did the American team the same vesterday?	(D) She is old enough to take care of herself.
12. Tom: Did the American teamthe game yesterday?2Tim: No, itby the Taiwan team.2	22. Shengjie : I don't feel good today.

Gu yi : You need to see a doctor right now! 28. (A) because (A) I'm not sure if I have a cold. 29. (A) should wear (B) I don't know if I can pass the exam. (C) should be worn (C) I want to know if Mr. Chang is busy. 30. (A) you have a lot of free time (D) I'm not sure if I should go to a vocational school. (B) how busy you are. 23. Jiajie : How can I be a good friend? (C) that you don't care about that Xuan : A good friend knows B. (A) his friend feels (B) does his friend feel (C) what his friend feels (D) what does his friend feel 24. Jane: I don't know whether I should go to a vocational school. Tim : It is important. (A) I'm speechless. as it once was. (B) Believe it or not. (C) Take your dad for example. (D) Think twice before you make your choice. 25. Tingyu : \_ Yuhan : Well, thanks to my brother. He lent me a hand and taught me a lot. 31. (A) noticed (A) What happened to your hands? (C) have noticed (B) Who finished the difficult work? (C) How did you finish the difficult work? (D) When did you finish the difficult work? 三、克漏字選擇(共10題,每題2分,共20分) A. Paulo : Good morning, Gwen. We're giving you your 33.(A) what usual wash, cut, and style today, aren't we? 34.(A) was given Gwen : Not this time. 26 , so I want to have (C) felt something different done to it. Paulo : Is there anything special you have in mind? (C) how wrong was I Gwen : I \_\_\_\_27\_\_\_ making a big change, so I want to look like that famous actor Jay Chou. I have dreamed of having hair like that \_\_\_\_\_28\_\_\_ I was younger. A Paulo : You aren't serious, are you? That was out of style a long time ago. Gwen : Then you tell me how my hair 29. . Paulo : It should be cut to just above the shoulders. Gwen : I don't know if that is for me. Paulo : Sure it is! You will look younger. Gwen : I like the sound of that. Is that hard to do that? Paulo : It's nothing. I know \_\_\_\_\_30.\_\_\_, so I wouldn't create more work for you. Gwen: Thanks, Paulo. I don't know what I would do 1 without you. □ usual 平常的 style 款式;設計 shave 剃毛髮 curl 捲髮 create 產生 way. 26. (A) I love my hair (B) I'm tired of my hair (C) I'm not interested in a new look being made. (D) I noticed that it seems fresh 🛛 🚇 seem 似乎 27. (A) feel like (B) want (C) have felt (D) am liking

(B) for (C) since (D) though

(B) been worn

(D) be wearing

(D) you have nothing to do

Last July, I was watching my favorite TV program at home one evening. As I was sitting there, I 31. that something strange was happening with my eyes. The actress' face wasn't sharp, and it started to look really out of focus. \_\_32.\_\_, but I didn't know \_\_33.\_ he was really playing with. When I turned away from the TV, I 34 a terrible surprise. When I started looking around my room, nothing was as clear or sharp

I was scared, so I got myself to the hospital really quickly. The doctor asked 35. before he ran some tests on me. When the results came back, he told me I lost some of my sight. The bad news was that it was only going to get worse, and it has.

□ locate 座落於 focus 焦點 result 結果

(B) was noticing

(D) notice

32.(A) I have no idea where the man is

(B) I saw what the man on TV did with my own eyes

(C) I saw the man on TV clearly.

(D) I can't know who the man on TV is

(B) why (C) when (D) where

- (B) was (D) have 35.(A) why I was wrong (B) wrong was what
  - (D) what was wrong

## 四、閱讀測驗: (共10題,每題2分,共20分)

...... Cotton candy is a large soft ball of sugar which has many thin lines. It is sold on a stick and eaten at fairs and

parks. The color is usually white or pink. Cotton candy is made with a special machine which was invented by two U.S. candy makers, William J. Morrison and ohn C. Wharton, in 1897. They first used the machine at the St. Louis World's Fair in 1904. They called the candy

"fairy floss." Now people in Australia still call it that

Cotton candy is popular among adults and children all over the world. Not only do people like eating cotton candy, but they also find it interesting to watch the candy

🛄 cotton 棉花 soft 柔軟的 stick 棒子 fair 博覽會

36. What is the reading about?

(A) It is about how many colors cotton candy has in the UK.

(B) It is about when cotton candy is always sold at fairs and parks.

(C) It is about who invented the cotton candy machine and when.

(D) It is about why cotton candy is sold on a stick.

37. Why do people like cotton candy?

(A) Because they like its taste and enjoy watching how it is made.

(B) Because they enjoy going to fairs and parks.

(C) Because they do not have a machine to make cotton candy.

(D) Because it tastes like salt and look colorful.

38. Which is TRUE about cotton candy?

(A) People make cotton candy with cotton.

(B) People in Australia call cotton candy "fairy floss."

(C) A machine was invented to make cotton candy by St. Louis in 1904.

(D) We can always see people selling blue and

orange cotton candy on the street.

#### В

Lilian knows if she doesn't write things down, she will easily forget them. She doesn't want that to happen, so she makes time to do that every night. Below are some of the things she has written in her journal.

### October 31

I'm not sure if it was the nice weather or the holiday that brought so many people out to see the animals. Everyone was so excited when the special pumpkin treats were brought out into the cages.

### November 2

What a surprise! Jing Jing brought two little pandas into the world today. We don't know if they can survive, but we are going to do everything in our power to give them a fighting chance.

### November 11

We all knew it was only time before Solomon left us. He was just getting too old and sick to live like a big cat should. He and his once powerful roar will be missed. Q journal 日誌 pumpkin 南瓜 panda 貓熊 survive 存活 roar 吼叫 fence 柵欄

39. Where does Lillian work?

(A) At a zoo.

(B) At a pet store.

3

(C) At a hospital.

(D) At a sea park.

40. What happened to Solomon?

(A) He was sold by Lillian.

- (B) He was bitten by a big cat.
- (C) He was moved to another place.

(D) He died of old age.

- 41. How does Lillian feel about the little pandas?
  - (A) She knows they are too weak to fight.
  - (B) She wonders if they will like their mom.
  - (C) She's not sure whether they will live.
  - (D) She can't believe they didn't survive.

С

I had a really bad day yesterday. First, I was woken up by a loud noise outside my window. It was really scary. I couldn't go back to sleep after that, so I got up and got ready for school. When I went to put on my uniform, I noticed it smelled because I forgot to wash it. I didn't have another one, so I was forced to wear it. Then when I got on the bus, all the seats were taken, so I had to stand all the way to school. Things just got worse there. I was <u>made fun of</u> because of my clothes, but I didn't feel it was a laughing matter. Also, I was made to sit away from the other students, and I wasn't picked for any teams. Lastly, before I was allowed to go home, I was told not to let it happen again. At that point, I realized it's really important to wear clean clothes.

□ force 強迫 allow 允許 realize 領悟

42. What happened to the writer?

- (A) He was woken up by his mom.
- (B) He wasn't allowed to go home.
- (C) He was made to wear his smelly uniform.
- (D) He was told to sit down on the bus.

43. What does "made fun of" mean?

(A) Laughed at. (B) Heard stories.

(C) Played games. (D) Had a good time.

44. Why wasn't the writer picked to be on a team?

(A) He wasn't feeling well.

- (B) His uniform was too clean.
- (C) He wasn't a very good player.
- (D) His clothes smelled really bad.

45. What can we learn from the reading?

(A) The writer forget to dry his uniform after washing it.

(B) The writer heard the noise after he washed his uniform.

(C) The writer had no seat on the bus because he didn't wear his uniform.

(D)Wearing dirty clothes would make the writer get bad lucks.

第四部份: 口說測驗:Lesson 6: reading(p.70)(共10分)

(本次測驗結束)